黔东南州 2023—2024学年度第一学期期末检测

高一年级英语

注意事项:

1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。

2.回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂
 黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写
 在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。

3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂 到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题 1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15. B. £9.18. C. £9. 15. 答案是 C。 1. What is the woman doing? A. Daydreaming. B. Making a travel plan. C. Describing her dream job. 2. Whose spirit is worthy learning according to the man's words? C. Sam's. B. The man's. A. The woman's. 3. What are the speakers mainly talking about? A. The man's uncle. B. An animal. C. A good luck. 4. What does the woman dislike? A. The soup made by her mother. B. The fried rice made by her mother. C. The dumplings made by her father. 5. What does the man want Lily to do?

A. Finish an art assignment.

- B. Make a card for Mary.
- C. Prepare for an exam.

第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题1.5分,满分 22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后 ,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 6. Where does the conversation probably take place? B. At the cinema. C. In a car. A. On the phone. 7. What kind of movie do the speakers decide to see? A. An action movie. B. A cartoon movie. C. A comedy. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。 8. What is the probable relationship between the speakers? A. Brother and sister. B. Aunt and nephew. C. Mother and son. 9. How old is the man's mother now? A.55 years old. B.56 years old. C.57 years old. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. Why does the woman do the present job? A. She lives near her workplace. B. Her company pays very well. C. She can learn some skills. 11. Which strange job does the woman prefer? A. A hotel test sleeper. B. An ice cream taster. C. A dog food taster. 12. How many strange jobs does the man mention? C. Six. A. Four. B. Five. 听第9段材料,回答第 13 至 16题。 13. What did the woman do with the thief? A. She pretended not to see him. B. She fought with him. C. She did as he asked. 14. What did the thief steal? A. A necklace. B. Some money. C. Nothing.

do? 15. advise What does the the woman man to

- A. Fit a home alarm system.
- B. Call the police.
- C. Keep a dog.
- 16. What does the man say about the woman?
 - A. She is puzzled. B. She is brave. C. She is frightened.

听第 10段材料,回答第 17 至 20题。

17. Where did George park his car? a. On a narrow A. At a square. B. At a parking lot. street. 18. What was the time when he got out of his car? B. At 4:40 pm. C. At 5:00 pm. A. At 4:20 pm. 19. Where did George put his keys? B. In his car. C. On the bench. A. In his pocket. 20. Why was George unable to see his car at first? A. Someone stole it. B. It was behind another car. C. He went to a wrong place. 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分 50分) 第一节(共 15 小题;每小题2.5分,满分 37.5分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

А

For the charm of Italy's rich history and breathtaking landscapes, we have a great package for you.

Rome

Rome is a very attractive city, known for its numerous attractions, perhaps more than any other capitals in the world. With a history about 2,500 years, Rome uniquely combines ancient classic al sites with medieval(中世纪的) structures, such as Renaissance palaces and Baroque squares.

Venice

It's like something out of a movie! There's Venice, which is a super special city. It's one of the richest cities during medieval times and it's totally unique. Italy has been a popular destination for people who want to experience culture and romance for centuries. The country is known for its amazing art, music, design, landscapes, food and wine.

Lake Como & Alpine Railways

This wonderful wintertime break includes a visit to beautiful Como Town, with its breath-taking views. Take a journey on the scenic Bernina Express to famous St Moritz, and explore Como's shores. Enjoy the magic of Italy's romantic lake and discover the lakeside Como Town.

Lake

Garda

Lake Garda, Italy's largest lake, has attracted visitors for over a century with its wonderful scenery——clear blue waters. Explore its colourful and historic lakeside towns, and you will enjoyall this beautiful scenery that Lake Garda offers.

Our package includes flights from your airport of choice. So what are you waiting for?Come and experience the magic of Italy for yourself!

21. What is special about Rome?

A. It is the most attractive city.
C. It's famous for lake scenery.
22. Which destination is worthwhile for cold weather travel?
A. Rome.
C. Lake Como & Alpine Railways.
23. Where is the text most probably taken from?
A. A diary.
C. A travel magazine.
B. It has ancient classical sites.
D. It has amazing art and music.
D. Lake Garda.
D. A news report.

В

Once upon a time, there was a poor man and a rich man. The poor man's son was named Ham, and the rich man's son was named Jim. They had been in the same school together since childhood and became good friends.

One day, the two youths began a discussion as to whether wealth or effort was more powerful. Jim said that wealth was most important, while Ham declared for effort. At last, Ham declared, "Let us put it to the test: Let us both go to some far country and try whether wealth or effort is more successful." Jim agreed to this plan and they fixed a day for starting.

Then they both went home and collected some money and started off early one morning. After a time, they came to a certain country where Ham suggested that they should look for employment But Jim did not like the <u>notion</u> of becoming a servant and he said that he would live on the money which he had brought with him, which would last for a year or two. "You may do as you like," answered Ham, "but for my part, I must look for work." So he went to a village and found employment as a teacher in a school while his friend rented a house and started making various friends, eating and having fun all day.

One year later, Ham earned enough money, built a beautiful house and also got married. However, Jim had already spent all his money, and his friends who indulged in wine and meat also left him. Hungry and sorrowful, he went to Ham and said, "My dear friend, regarding the question of 'wealth or effort is more important', I think I've already had the answer."

24. What can we learn about the young men from the first two paragraphs?

A. They often argued with each other.

B. They all valued wealth and effort.

C. Their relationship was not very good.

D. They had been schoolmates since childhood.

25.	Why	did	Ham	suggest	this	test?
-----	-----	-----	-----	---------	------	-------

A. To earn more weal	th.	B. To prove his opinio	n.	
C. To look for emplo	yment.	D. To go to a country	far awa	у.
What does the underl	ined word "notion" in	paragraph 3 mean?		
A. Process.	B. Development.	C. Idea.	D. Dre	am.
	【高一英语 第 4	页(共 10 页)】		• 24-
	314A •			
(C. To look for emplo What does the underl	A. Process. B. Development. 【高一英语 第 4	C. To look for employment. What does the underlined word "notion" in paragraph 3 mean? A. Process. B. Development. C. Idea. 【高一英语 第 4 页(共 10 页)】	C. To look for employment. What does the underlined word "notion" in paragraph 3 mean? A. Process. B. Development. C. Idea. D. Dre 【高一英语 第 4 页(共 10 页)】

27. What is the answer Jim has found?

A. Efforts are the source of wealth. B. No failure, no success.

C. A friend is easier lost than found.

D. Education is the door to freedom.

C

Children seem to care so much about their names. A study shows that most of young people wish their parents had given them a different name.

Some people choose to change their names when they grow up. Many people in show business don't use the names their parents gave them. Have you ever listened to Joanne? No?The answer could be "yes" if we call her stage name instead! You may never heard of Margaret. But if we tell you her stage name, you might know her as a famous dancer.

In many cultures, there are special ideas about how to choose a name. For example, many people choose a name that has been in their family for many years. It tells the child where he or she comes from.

Choosing a good name isn't easy. Many parents search books that tell them the meanings of names. They could choose a name that carries a message. For example, Edith means "valuable gift". Amanda means "love". And Fara means "joy".

Names like these tell family and friends how happy they are with their new baby. Other names can say something about the events during the birth of the child. In Africa, a first born son may have the name Mosi and the name Ama means "born on Saturday".

Is every boy called Curtis polite? And is every girl called Mahira quick and full of energy?No parents can tell what kind of person their child will grow up to be. Just because parents name a boy Fahim, it doesn't mean he will be clever. All they can do is hope.

28. What can we know about the study?

A. Young kids don't care about their future.

B. Most of young people care about their names.

C. Most girls want to change their names.

D. Most parents want to rename by themselves.

,29. Why is "Joanne" mentioned in paragraph 2?

A. To prove some people hope to be renamed.

B. To introduce a famous dancer to readers.

C. To introduce her true name.

D. To tell the benefit of name.

Kids

30. Why is it difficult to choose a good name?

A.

always

want

rename.

- B. Parents want to choose a meaningful name.
- C. Parents aren't sure if their kids will like the name.
- D. It is hard to change kids' names.

31. What is the best title for the text?

A. Names can never influence our lives

- B. Methods to choose a suitable name
- C. Love your parents, love your name
- D. Your parents' wish is behind names

D

Many Silicon Valley parents are becoming more concerned about preventing their children from using screens. Some parents think that even a little screen time can be extremely addictive, so it is better if their children avoid using or seeing these devices completely. However, it is difficult for working adults in the 21st century to give up using a phone at home. So, it's simpler to employ someone to do this.

"Silicon Valley nanny(保姆)", who takes children back to a time without screens every day is widely needed. From Cupertino to San Francisco, it's widely agreed that screen time is harmful to youngsters. Therefore, parents are requesting nannies to keep phones, tablets and computers in a hidden place. Others even offer no-phone agreements.

Research shows that spending too much time on technology can harm young minds. For example, teenagers who use social media frequently are more likely to feel depressed and anxious. Insomnia (失眠) rates have also increased amongst this age group, and an increasing number of children display the signs that they can't focus attention. These seemingly minor(轻微的)problems could become significant challenges for future generations.

"Many parents come back home and focus on their smartphones, ignoring whatever their children are trying to say," said Shanno n Zimmerman, who works as a nanny in San Jose for families that forbid screen time. "As a nanny, I also call on more parents to spend more time with their kids."

32. Why are the Silicon Valley nannies greatly needed according to the text?

A. To help parents and children balance work and life.

B. To keep children away from screens.

C. To teach children how to use technology responsibly.

D. To encourage children to exercise.

33. What is the result of spending too much time on screens for teenagers?

A. Feeling confused. B. Feeling bored.

C. Feeling anxious.

D. Feeling nervous.

34. What does Shannon suggest parents do?

A. Encourage their children more.

B. Play games with their children.

C. Stop using smartphones at home. D. Spend more time with their children.

【高一英语 第 6 页(共 10页)】 • 24-314A•

35. What is the text about?

- A. Parents concern about screen time for children.
- B. Children are addicted to screen time.
- C. All parents limit children to phones.
- D. Science has no effects on young minds.

第二节(共5 小题;每小题 2.5分,满分 12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多 余选项。

In several nations, including India, Pakistan, Vietnam and Cambodia, milk tea is a common drink <u>36</u> However, the addition quickly became a habit, and for the majority of people, it became an addiction. But do you know that this type of tea can be extremely bad for you if over-consumed? Here are some of its side effects.

Milk tea can cause insomnia (失眠)

Like coffee, tea, specifically black tea, which is what is used to brew milk tea is rich in caffeine. When your body is overloaded with caffeine, it can cause sleep disorders like insomnia. While small quantities will not do this, drinking an ex cess of more than two cups a day can cause major sleep issues Drinking milk tea can also cause other health problems <u>37</u>

Excessive (过多的) milk tea consumption causes anxiety

<u>38</u> However, the side effects of drinking too much milk tea sometimes can also be anxiety. This is because tea can activate the brain cells to calm you down but when you push it and drink too much, it can create an imbalance in brain chemicals which leads to anxiety.

39

When taken in small dosages(剂量), milk tea can help strengthen your immune system, brain and nerve functions, circulation and heart health. However, if you consume too much of the drink, it either causes high blood pressure or too low blood pressure. This could be harmful to your health.

Milk tea can make you addicted

The side effect of milk tea is that it can cause addiction. The substance caffeine is thought to be addictive. In other words, if you often drink it, you would feel uneasy without a cup.

_40 . This is exactly the addiction.

A. As a result, you drink milk tea more frequently

B. Milk tea may lead to blood pressure imbalance

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/746151121013010220</u>